
Dear Families, Whanau and Friends of the School 
 
READING RECOVERY 
Congratulations to Tayla Sturgeon and Baxton Lander for 
their wonderful reading achievement  at Turuturu School. 
 
CAN INTERMEDIATE SCHOOL CHILDREN COME BACK TO 
TURUTURU AFTER THE INTERMEDIATE CLOSES?  
Over the last few years we have been a little inundated with 
our wonderful ex students wanting to come back near the 
end of our school year.  If your intermediate age children 
want to come in for a time, you will need to call and organize 
it. We will make a timetable and slot children in. I want to do 
this in an organized way, not just have children arrive out of 
the blue.   Children will be able to come for some blocks of 
time if it is all organized with the School Office, in advance.  
  
2019 CLASSES 
Children’s progress and achievement reports are  
scheduled to go home on Friday the 14th of December. Your 
child’s teacher for next year will be on the report. In addition 
all the children go to their 2019 classroom on the 20th of  
December for part of the morning. Very exciting.  They get to 
meet their new teacher and have a fun activity, before the 
Final Assembly.  

 

IT’S TIME FOR YOU TO  DOWNLOAD OUR SCHOOL 
APP.   WE’VE GOT 135 downloads so need about 
another 70 needed. 
After you have downloaded it, you subscribe to notifica-
tions… For example, if your children are in Rooms 2 and 4, 
you would subscribe to alerts from Rooms 2 and 4. If your 
child plays in a school sports team, you would subscribe to 
‘Sports’.  
The main thing to start with is to subscribe to the class-
rooms your children are in.   We hope to use this to keep 
you up to date with things at school. It doesn't replace the 
newsletter…. But you can read the newsletter on the app! 
You can text, call or email us from the app about an absence 
from school.  
You can contact staff via the app. 
We provide useful links via the app. 
There is a brief calendar of upcoming events via the app. So 
please get in and download it so we can start to use it! Sub-
scribe to your children’s classrooms. If you don’t download it 
we can’t really get the benefit from it. If you want  a hand to 
get it, please ask your child’s teacher.  

IMPORTANT DATES 

ROAD PATROLLERS DAY OUT  

Wednesday the 12th of December 

MONITORS DAY 

December the 17th 

LEAVERS DINNER  

19th of December. 

LAST DAY OF SCHOOL THURSDAY 

 20th December at 12.30pm 

FINAL ASSEMBLY 

11am Thursday the 20th 

School Closes 12.15 

FIRST DAY OF TERM 2019 

Monday February the 4th of February 
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JUNIOR SCHOOL TRIP TO THE BROOKLANDS ZOO 
A big thank you to the parents that were able to come along and support 
this BIG DAY OUT for the Junior School.  Yes it was a  little bit wet! But  
still a fun and a valuable day for the children. 

LEARNING TALKS 
SCHOOL CLOSES AT 2.30 ON MONDAY AND TUESDAY THE 17 & 18th of  
DECEMBE.R 
Learning Talks are so important.  They are scheduled for Monday and  
Tuesday the 17th and 18th of December. This will be for most children in 
the school, but not all.  Attached to this newsletter there are Learning Talk 
return forms. We really do a good job of staggering the interviews for you. 
So please take this opportunity and celebrate the children's wonderful 
achievement.  Come along and talk about learning. What a great message 
this sends to the children.  

REPORTS 
Please be on the look out for children's reports on the 14th of December.  
Teachers are making “Overall Teacher Judgements”  that  are based on 
ǎƻƳŜ NZ wide standardized tests… but most importantly they are based on 
observing the daily classroom “work” of children and interacting with  
children  about their learning.  Our teachers are  experienced and know  
levels of achievement  that are reasonable, based on the age and stage of a 
child.  

FINAL ASSEMBLY THURSDAY THE 20th of DECEMBER 
We simply cannot fit  everyone in our school Hall for Final Assembly so  
children leaving, Year 6 children’s parents have preferential seating, inside 
the Hall. Then basically the Hall is full. Additional seating is available out on 
the deck, subject to weather of course. So our Final Assembly is a largely 
farewell to Year 6 children ‘graduating’ from our school.  School closes for 
the holidays immediately after the Assembly, close to 12.15.pm  

Regards  
Richard and the TURUTURU SCHOOL TEAM 

SCHOOL SURVEY 
Outcomes of the School Survey are on the school website. Visit the Board 
of Trustees page and check out the summary. 


